
Minutes of the Meeting of the  
Warner Village Water District Commissioners 

3:30 P.M. on 
April 23, 2025 at the Treatment Plant 

 
Present: Dan Lavoie, and Herm Blanchette, Commissioners; Ray Martin, Administrator; and Jim 
McLaughlin, Clerk. 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
The minutes of the Commissioners’ regular meeting held on April 9, 2025 were revised to show that the 
person being considered for a backup license to the treatment plant was formerly employed at Sunapee, 
not currently. With this correction, the minutes of April 9 were approved. 
 
Administrator’s Report 
Ray advised the Commissioners that due to some miscommunication between the District, Horizon 
Engineering and DPC, involving payment for services, Horizon came up short and is requesting a payment 
of $23,700 from the District. While John Warzocha claims an even greater shortage of funds owed his 
company, the commissioners agreed to pay the $23,700 to Horizon and not to honor his request for 
additional funds, citing certain mitigating factors. 
 
The Commissioners discussed the need to carry out tests of the copper content in the plant’s effluent to 
establish a more comprehensive data set for this element. This set should also include data from Concord 
resulting from their test of our sludge. 
 
Ray said that ten new meters have been received and 4 or 5 have been installed. 
  
Ray also reported that a 48-unit building is being considered by the Zoning Board at Exit 9 next to Dunkin 
Donuts. The Commissioners discussed the significance of such a development and its beneficial effect on 
the District’s financial picture in light of the treatment plant reconstruction as a result of the copper rule. 
 
The Commissioners discussed the matter of the letter to be sent to influential persons at State and federal 
levels looking for relief in the face of the new copper limit on treated effluent. Ray said he would contact 
Charlie Albano for his assistance on this. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 P.M.  
 
The next meeting will be on May 14, 2025 at 3:30 P.M. 
 
Recorded by James F. McLaughlin, Clerk 


